Motion to Rochford & Southend East Constituency Labour Party
Proposal for altering Central Branch structure
Proposed by Ian Gilbert and Seconded by Des Heemskerk
26th June 2018
Background
Central Branch is too large in terms of members to be appropriate for a branch. Given that more than half the Constituency Party’s membership is in Central Branch, meetings risk simply duplicating discussion at the CLP All-member Meetings, which was indeed the previous experience when Central Branch was meeting regularly.
The membership by ward is as follows:
St Luke’s – 73 members
Kursaal –   92 members
Victoria –   69 members
Milton –    126 members
These numbers should be sufficient for each branch to elect a Chair, Secretary, Treasurer and membership officer. If each ward had its own officers, the branches would form a more distinct purpose with a distinct local focus, rather than duplicating business already done by a CLP all-member meeting.
A motion that each ward be established as a branch in its own right, in line with the Labour Party rules and standing orders was proposed by Ian Gilbert and Seconded by Des Heemskerk at the Central Branch AGM on Tuesday 26th July 2018. That meeting agreed the resolution unanimously and resolved that the proposal be submitted formally to the AGM of Rochford & Southend East Constituency Labour Party (CLP), with a view to electing officers of the new branches as soon as possible following the CLP AGM. 
Proposal & resolution
The four Wards of Kursaal, Milton, St. Luke’s and Victoria which currently comprise Central Branch of this Constituency Labour Party should be re-constituted as individual branches in their own right with their own Executive Committees comprising a Chair, Vice Chair, Secretary and Treasurer (at least two of those officers shall be women) in accordance with Labour Party rules (Ch.8, Clause 5, Para 1) and the expressed view of Central Branch members.
It is resolved that subject to its approval from the National Executive Committee the current Central Branch Executive Committee shall as soon as practicable enact the provisions of that proposal and bring about Branch autonomy for each of those four Wards, and for their Inaugural Meetings including elections of officers to be held by the end of September 2018.
